WPCA Meeting
 Friday April 11, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Bill Lacourciere, Kathy Aldridge, Marty Guyer, and Jack Harney
Absent: Laura Nalesnik, Mark Stankiewicz, Kathy McKeough
The meeting was convened at 7:10pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.

Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church 

Secretaries Report:

Marty Guyer made a motion to accept the minutes of March.14, 2008. Jack Harney seconded the motion. In Old Business Kathy asked that the statement about the signing agreement be amended, it should have stated that Bill Lacourciere was signing the documents as agreed to and was in agreement to the presidents request. The motion was approved with the correction.
Treasurer’s report:  
Kathy read the Mar treasurer’s report, there was $587.01 spent from administrative. There was $29,859.25 paid out of technical, and $6,136.08 from legal. The loan paid out a total of $28,970.78 this month leaving a balance of $158,606.87. The grant paid out a total of $7,611.56, leaving a balance of $5,423.13. The Bank of America has a remaining balance of $10,136.85. 
Mark made a motion to accept the treasurer’s Mar. report. Jack seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Communication:

In Kathy McKeough absence, Bill reported that the March newsletter was issued along with the up-dated FAQ’s .

A letter was rec’d from the town of Old Lyme in regards to Bill Thompson’s septic problem. He has not been able to meet the three year pump out rule. Bill has sent the letter on to Laura, as this is a BOG issue. 
Bill rec’d a letter from CT. DEP approving plans and specification for the project, and also a letter from the DOH approving the same. 

A copy of a letter was rec’d from RFP Engineering where they responded to Bill Hogan’s letter from the DEP to RFP on the design plans.  DEP had made some comments, and RFP Engineering 

was responding to those comments.

Chairman’s Report:
Rob gave a report on the bid openings on March 19th. There were six bids from qualified contractors. 

Rob passed out a tabulation sheet of the bidders. The bids were broken down by categorizes, and unit prices. The bids were also broken down by the sewer project and the water project. This tabulation confirms that low bidder has all the correct information documented. 

The low bidder was Paganelli Construction from Windsor Locks, Ct. 
Next RFP Engineering did a review of Paganelli Construction and found they are a stable company, and reliable.   

Old Lyme wants a special permit application to the zoning commission for the pumping stations. 

This application has been submitted to the town. 
All other permits required for this project have been submitted and are OK.

Loan applications for the DEP and DOH were sent to Laura and the POW attorney
for their signatures. Once the applications are turned in to the DEP they must be also signed by the Attorney General of CT.
Bill reported on the East Lyme agreement. Bill Hogan attended the East Lyme WPCA meeting and provided them with a document of an appropriate way to charge POW for interface with the East Lyme system. 
East Lyme has agreed to the formula that Bill Hogan presented. 
The capacity from Rocky Neck is available to us, until the capacity at the New London 

plant is increased. We also do not pay to connect to East Lyme until this additional capacity is made available in New London.
We expect to sign the agreement in approx. 2-3 weeks. 

Norb Church passed out the proposed easement packages. 

The first was the easement for crossing five properties to supply sewer and water to these homes. The second easement was for the grinder pump property owners. 
The wording of the grinder pump easement was then discussed. The cost of the connecting fees was the issue of discussion.    
The May 23rd meeting will be for preconstruction information, and the proposed benefit method. 

Also there will be discussions on easements, costs as known so far, the schedule, destroying old tank.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Pape, Secretary/WPCA         
May 9, 2008



